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Research Analysis 

 

The engrossed version of SB 391 dissolves the Opioid Overdose Fatality Review Board and 

moves the duties of the Board to the Attorney General's office. Any entity from which the 

Attorney General requests records in accordance with these duties will give those records to the 

Attorney General. The Attorney General may assign any of these powers and duties to any of the 

office's assistants or employees. The measure repeals 63 O.S. 2021, Section 2-1002 which 

outlines the makeup of the Board. 

 

Prepared By: Suzie Nahach, House Research Staff 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The Engrossed version of SB391 transfers duties related to addressing overdose deaths from the 

Opioid Overdose Fatality Review Board within the Department of Mental Health and Substance 

Abuse Services (DMHSAS) to the Office of the Attorney General (OAG). Officials with the 

OAG have provided the following information: 

 

The OAG does not anticipate needing additional resources to implement the provisions of 

SB391. OAG personnel have staffed and assisted the board in the past and, contingent upon the 

cooperation with other agencies that is set forth in the bill, the OAG should be able to administer 

this bill with existing staff.  

 

Therefore, in its current form, there is no anticipated material impact to state budget or 

appropriations as a result of SB391.  

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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